From: Jeremey Newberg [jn@capitalaccessinc.com]

**Sent:** Monday, January 24, 2005 12:06 AM

To: Comments, Regs

Subject: 2004-53 Community Reinvestment Act

Dear Sir/Madame:

As a former Vice President of Community Development Lending with CoreStates Financial (now Wachovia) and employee of the Federal Reserve Bank of San Francisco, I respectfully request that you do not weaken the Community Reinvestment Act any more.

All federally insured financial institutions should continue to be fully accountable under CRA for making investments and providing services. I also oppose the OTS proposal to consider favorably rural community development activities that do not primarily benefit low-income people or communities.

CRA is good business for financial institutions that benefits from the federal government guarantee of their deposits. The evolution of community development lending means that even small federally insured financial institutions can make investments in community development loan funds and fulfill their CRA obligations at minimal costs.

Thank you.

Jeremey Newberg
President
Capital Access, Inc.
237 Tasker Street
Philadelphia, PA 19148
215-551-2000 voice, 215-551-3086 fax
jn@capitalaccessinc.com
Privileged Communication:

The information transmitted is intended only for the person or entity to which it is addressed and may contain confidential and/or privileged material and may be subject to attorney client privilege and exempt from disclosure under applicable law.

Any review, retransmission, dissemination, copying or other use of, or taking of any action in reliance upon, this communication by persons or entities other than the intended recipient is prohibited.

If you receive this in error, please contact the sender by reply email to jn@capitalaccessinc.com and delete the material from any computer.